MiOTA West Chapter Meeting 5/10/16 Summary:

[bookmark: _GoBack]Attendance of 14 members at Grand Valley State University OT Classroom
The meeting started with 30 minutes of networking and snacks, then:
1) Kathryn Potter, West Chapter MiOTA liaison:
a. Reviewed Meeting Summary from Winter meeting
b. AOTA Spring Conference in Chicago and Rose Bowl fundraiser (Rose Parade Info)

2) Issues or concerns from the membership put forth:
a. Because MiOTA annual conference to be held in GR, could the west chapter provide a sort of “welcome” – maybe setup a booth or provide a hand out.  No resolution by end of meeting
b. New supervision guidelines for supervision provided by AOTA.
c. Next meeting to follow the ‘second month of the quarter, second week of the month, second day of the week’ pattern for scheduling and location to move to the southern region.   This will likely put the next meeting in Holland August 9 from 5-7.  Elsie Levandoski is the Steering Committee member working on location and guest speakers for Summer meeting.  Currently working on locating speakers willing to volunteer to speak about Human Trafficking to meet the State of Michigan requirements for continuing education for health care workers to become law in January 2017.

3) Guest speaker is Jennifer Friesema, OTD:
a. Lansing Lobby day is a great success with a total of 70 OTs, OTAs, and students present at the capitol to meet with representatives. 
b. Telehealth education provided regarding definitions and examples, different state policies regarding telehealth and OT, and evidence found in research regarding effectiveness of telehealth approaches.  Focused group discussions followed to explore the benefits and detriments to the OT Process through the potential use of telehealth.

4) Return to informal networking for last 30 minutes of meeting.

Attendees of the meeting on 5/10/16 will be sent a PDU certificate from MiOTA via email.
Respectfully submitted, Katy Potter
